
KASHRUTH HANDBOOK SENT
TO CONGREGATION

An attractive, well illustrated hand¬
book on Kashruth is being mailed to
all our members with the compliments
of Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun.

The Handbook is a highly readable
and clear-cut presentation of Kashruth
designed to answer most of the ques¬
tions on the subject brought up in daily
practice. The introduction deals with
the meaning of Kashruth and the im¬
portance of the Kosher home in Jewish
life. It provides a definition of just
what is meant by the term Kosher.

The pamphlet states what animals,
birds, poultry and fish fall in the cate¬
gory of being Kosher. With the expert
use of many pictures, it explains how
meats and poultry are prepared.
Other topics discussed are dishes

and utensils, glass dishes and the use
of dishwashers. It goes into the area of
packaged food products, the selection
of resorts, camps and restaurants and
the problem of Hechsher, adequate
Rabbinical supervision. There is a sec¬
tion on Passover and a full list of Kash¬
ruth vocabulary.
The Handbook is published by the

Union of Orthodox Jewish Congrega¬
tions of America with which our Con¬

gregation is affiliated. It has been ac¬
claimed by Rabbinical authorities and
laymen alike.

The Handbook answers the long-
felt need for an attractive, concise and
highly readable pamphlet on Kashruth.
We are sure it will be of interest to our

members. If further copies are desired,
please contact the Synagogue office.

TWO SABBATH SERVICES
OF RARE EXPERIENCE

"Come, let us Welcome
In The Sabbath Queen" —

As the days grow longer the Friday
evening services are held at a progres¬
sively later hour. This means that more
people will have an opportunity to
take advantage of a unique spiritual
experience.

The ushering in of the Sabbath has
for ages been the subject of inspired
poetry. The Sabbath has been com¬

pared to a queen and the Friday even¬
ing service welcomes in the Sabbath
Queen.

The Friday evening service is not a

lengthy one; it takes approximately
one hour. Yet, it is replete with a
special lyrical liturgy and with melo¬
dies which make one actually experi¬
ence the shedding of the weekday
garments and the donning of the Sab¬
bath habit.

The Kabalat Shabbat, the Maariv
service, the Kiddush, the special bene¬
diction by the Rabbi and the warm

bidding of "Good Shabbos" to your
fellow worshipers all help make this
service a rare experience.
Bidding Farewell To The Sabbath —

The Sabbath, the day of holiness and
rest, is ushered out with all the beauty
of ritual with which it is welcomed in.

The Mincha prayers are chanted with
a melody used at no other service and
whose origin goes back many cen¬
turies. Between Mincha and Maariv
there is a discourse on the portion of

(Continued on Page 3)

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 a.m.

"THERE IS A LITTLE BIT OF GOOD IN . . .

The Wisdom of Popular Sayings
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KEHILATH JESHURUN SISTERHOOD

cordially invites all its members and friends
to attend its fourth

LUNCHEON MEETING

This Monday Afternoon, January 11th at 12:30 o'clock
•

our guest
MR. SIGMUND ROTHSCHILD

well-known appraiser and fine arts restorer will conduct a

"TREASURE HUNT"

Objects submitted by those present will be appraised*
Dessert Luncheon Served

SISTERHOOD NEWS

*How to Get Objects Appraised —

Those interested in having articles
appraised at the Luncheon Meeting this
Monday must contact the office and
make reservations. We are operating
on a first-come-first-served basis. There
is a charge of $1.00 for each item ap¬
praised to help defray the expense in¬
volved in having Mr. Rothschild
present.

Theatre Party A Fine Success —

A fine turnout of Sisterhood mem¬

bers and friends came to the 48th St.
Theatre last Tuesday evening, and thor¬
oughly enjoyed the show "His and
Hers". This was another example of
Sisterhood cooperation and good
choice of program.

Our heartiest thanks go to Mrs. A.
Milton Brown, who as chairman again
steered the Theatre Party project to
its social and financial success.

Coming Executive Board Meeting —

Before the official notice is sent, we
would like to inform the members of
our Executive Board that the next meet¬

ing of the Board will take place on
Monday afternoon, January 25th.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birth —

Heartiest Mazel Tov wishes to our
esteemed members, Dr. and Mrs. Ned
Wachtel, on the birth of their first child,
a son.

Birthdays —

Many happy returns of the day to
Mrs. Harry W. Baumgarten, Mrs. Da¬
vid Joseph, Mr. Harry Metzger, Mrs.
Abram Miller, and Mrs. George Ratner.
Anniversaries —

We extend a happy wedding anni¬
versary to Mr. and Mrs. Irving Buch-
alter and Mr. and Mrs. Harry Salvan.
Speedy Recovery —

Warmest wishes for a complete and
speedy recovery are extended to our
esteemed member, Mrs. Edward Le-
bowitz.
Radio Honors —

Congratulations to Harvey Leifert,
son of our esteemed members, Mr.
and Mrs. Benjamin L. Leifert, who was
a panelist last Sunday on the radio pro¬
gram, Junior Book Reviewers. Harvey
was one of three students selected
from the Bronx High School of Science
to review the book, "Conquest Of The
Moon."
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An Affair Worthy of the Occasion

The Men's Club

FIFTEENTH ANNUAL DINNER

Tuesday Evening, January 19th
in the Social Hall

Make your reservations now for yourselves and your friends.
Couvert: $10

FATHER-SON MINYAN SEES NEW FACES AND HEARS NEW VOICES

ADULT INSTITUTE RESUMES CLASSES
THIS MONDAY

After a two week recess, the classes
of our Adult Institute will reconvene

this Monday evening, January 11th.
The courses again offered are: He¬

brew I — where students learn to read,
write and speak simple Hebrew; He¬
brew II — an advanced class designed
to develop a fluency of Hebrew
speech; Liturgical Procedures — where
students learn the cantillations for the
weekly portion and Prophetic reading;
Talmud — where the tractate Sanhedrin
is studied in English.
All members and friends are urged

to take advantage of these courses
offered.

TWO SABBATH SERVICES

(Continued from page 1)
the week given by Rabbi Feder. Then
follows the Maariv service which is
concluded with the Havdalah ritual.

For an experience to have maximum
beauty it must begin and end well.
The Friday evening and Saturday even¬
ing services provide this appropriate
beginning and end of the Sabbath day.
Because of its significance it is espe¬
cially important that you bring your
children to these services so that they
may enjoy, and develop the habit of
enjoying, these rare and unique
experiences.

As the services of the Father-and-
Son Minyan progress along through
the weeks, new faces can be seen and
new voices heard chanting the pray¬
ers and reading from the Torah when
the occasion demands.

More and more of the members as¬

sume these tasks each Sunday morn¬
ing, and some of those who have
served recently with distinction as can¬
tors and Torah readers are: Morris Am-

itay, Jerome Bruss, and Franklin Hol-
zer. Three boys who recently made
their debut at the head of the congre¬
gation are: Harold Keiser, Martin Ma¬
yer, and Gabriel Reguer, serving as
good examples of the amount of work
the fellows can do in a short length
of time.

On the culinary level the boys have
been devouring everything in sight,
but their "benching" has been as en¬
thusiastic as their eating, if a compari¬
son may be made. This is, of course,
in reference to the weekly breakfasts
which follow the services.

On the sports front, the "Minyan-
knicks" swamped a team of Ramaz
Alumni recently by the score of 50 to
32 in a basketball game, the outcome
of which was never in doubt.

Come down and join us in all of
our activities. If you are between the
ages of eleven and eighty you are
qualified and will be most welcome.
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Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
New York 28, N. Y.
SAcramento 2-0800

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Hyman Gertler Cantor
Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director
Theodore Comet Executive Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President

Harry W. Baumgarten Vice-President
A. Phillip Goldsmith Treasurer
Samuel A. Marcus Secretary
Ira F. Weisman Pres., Men's Club
Mrs. Hyman Abrams Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

'Lighting of Candles 4:25
Evening 4:30

SATURDAY

Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:30
Weekly Portion: Bo, Exodus

10:1 - 13:16
Haftorah: Jeremiah 46:13-28

Evening 4:30
Conclusion of Sabbath 5:20

SUNDAY

Morning
Father-and-Son Minyan

DAILY SERVICES

Morning
Evening

8:30
9:30

7:30
4:40

YA H RZ EITS

January
9—JOSEPH FEINBERG
9—IDA E. BECKER
11-BESSIE WALLACH
11-EDWARD UNTERMAN
11-FLOYD KATSKE
1 2—MAX PHILLIPS
14—JOSEPH FREED
15—CELIA KAY
1 5—MIREL WARSHAW

K. J. CALENDAR

Monday, January 11th, 12:30 p.m.—
Sisterhood Open Meeting — Social
Hall.

Monday evening, January 11th—Adult
Institute classes resume—Synagogue
House.

Tuesday evenings at 6:30 — Kay Jay
Girls, group for 12-13 year olds —
Ramaz Library.

Thursday evenings at 6:00 — Boy's
group for 13-14 year olds — Ramaz
Library.

Thursday evenings at 7:15—Boy Seoul
Troop and Cub Pack—Gymnasium.

Tuesday, January 19th — Men's Club
Fifteenth Anniversary Dinner—Social
Hall.

Monday, January 25th — Meeting of
Sisterhood Executive Board — Social
Hall.

AN EIGHT-GRAVE FAMILY PLOT

on the Congregation's grounds at
BETH EL CEMETERY

is offered at only $500.00
Further information may be had by
contacting our Ritual Director Mr.
Joseph E. Adler, at the Office

(SAcramento 2-0800)

Riverside
w,emorici t CLip

Our most valuable

possession is the good-will
of the families we serve

— • —

76th STREET AND AMSTERDAM AVE.
NEW YORK

ENDICOTT 2-6600

BROOKLYN • BRONX
LONG ISLAND • MIAMI

Charles Rosenthal. Director


